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SAFETY, HEALTH, AND SERVICE COMMITTEE  
MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 12, 2018 
                                                       

The Safety, Health, and Service Committee met Monday, March 12, 2018 at 6:15pm in the Council Chambers at 
the Knisely Centre. 
 
In attendance were Safety, Health, and Service Committee Members: 
Chair, Mr. Kelly Ricklic 
Mr. Dan Lanzer 
Mr. Rob Maurer 
Excused Absence:  Alternate Dean Holland 
 
Guests were:  
Mayor Joel Day, President of Council Sam Hitchcock, Treasurer Tom Gerber, Auditor Beth Gundy, Safety 
Director Greg Popham, Service Director McAbier, Councilmember Mrs. Cheryl Ramos, Council Clerk Julie 
Courtright, Fire Chief Jim Parrish 

 

Committee Chair Mr. Ricklic reported that the Safety, Health, and Service Committee met Monday, March 12, 
2018 at 6:15 PM in Council Chambers at the Knisely Centre to discuss the following items: 

 

        To discuss a water and sewer application for outside the City, and any other matter to come 
         before Committee. 
 
          Chairman Ricklic stated that he gave Committee members the copy that was presented to  
          him by Service Director McAbier.  It looks like it’s A1 Developers LLC, George Helbling,  
          Agent.  What it looks like to me is they’ve listed the Tuscarawas County parcels and the 
          acreage.  That’s all that was presented for this application.  Mr. McAbier were there any 
          drawings of what we were planning on putting there for what water and sewer they needed? 
 
           Mr. McAbier stated that they were given nothing.  He said he looked at the other parcels and  
           none of the other parcels are even with A1 Developers. 
 
           Chairman Ricklic stated that it looked like they were asking for about 83 acres. 
 
           Mr. McAbier said we should be in the same boat with the County and we can’t make an  
           informed decision until we get some more information.   
 
           Mayor Day agreed that he hadn’t received any information.    
                
 
 
           MR. MAURER MOTIONED TO TABLE THIS APPLICATION UNTIL WE GET FURTHER 
           INFORMATION 
           MR. LANZER SECONDED THE MOTION 
           3 YEAS 
           THIS APPLICATION WILL BE TABLED UNTIL FURTHER INFORMATION IS GIVEN.  
             
 
 
           Chairman Ricklic said Council would need to see plans in terms of what they want,  
           what road sizes, where’s the run-off water going to go, just as we would require any 
           other developer in our City to provide us.   
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               With no other matters to come before Committee Mr.Maurer Motioned to Adjourn. 
 

               Meeting adjourned at 6:21 PM  
 

               Respectfully Submitted, 
 
               Kelly Ricklic, Committee Chairman,  Safety, Health, and Service 


